OFFICIAL MEETING NOTICE

SPECIAL MEETING

Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco

Executive Committee of the Board of Trustees

Thursday, June 26, 1997

4:00 p.m.

Gallery 23

M.  H. de Young Memorial Museum

Golden Gate Park

San Francisco, California

AGENDA

I.    
Call to Order - Mrs. Alfred S. Wilsey, Chairman

II.    
Calling of the Roll


Trustees:

Robert J. Bransten, Vice President/Collections

Mrs. Ray Dolby, Vice President/Annual Support

Richard P. Essey

Richard H. Finn

Ms. Frankie Jacobs Gillette, Vice President/Civic Affairs

Mrs. Richard Goodyear

Richard W. Goss II, President

David M. Jamison, Vice President/Audience Development

J. Alec Merriam

Steven MacGregor Read

William E. Steen, Vice President/Facilities

Mrs. Alfred S. Wilsey, Chairman

Frank Montgomery Woods

III.  
Public Testimony on Agenda Items IV through VII

IV.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Rescind Resolution 1234, Adopted by the Board


of Trustees at its June 12, 1997 Meeting



WHEREAS, The timely rebuilding of the M. H. de Young Memorial Museum to 


correct the serious seismic and other facility deficiencies is essential to protect museum


visitors, staff and the City’s valuable art collections; and



WHEREAS, The plan to rebuild the de Young in Golden Gate Park failed to

receive the necessary public approval for funding in the November 1996 election such

that the serious seismic and other facility deficiencies remain to be rectified; and



WHEREAS, Golden Gate Park has been the home of the Museum for decades


and has been recognized to be a beautiful, bucolic setting which enhances the Museum 

experience, but has not been able to support the needs of the Museum regarding access, 

visitorship, and expansion of the facility necessary for its programs and growing art

collection; and



WHEREAS, The Golden Gate Park location is not centrally located, public


transportation from many San Francisco neighborhoods is inadequate, and regional


transit is entirely lacking; and



WHEREAS, A trend has developed over the past twenty-five years to reduce

automobile access in Golden Gate Park with the closing of John F. Kennedy Drive on

Sundays and holidays, and the current Golden Gate Park Draft Master Plan contemplates

further changes limiting automobile access, including additional road closures and reductions in parking; and



WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees has expressed serious concern that adopted

policies of the City and County of San Francisco governing development within parks in

general and specifically Golden Gate Park will inhibit or restrict the ability of the de Young

Museum to fulfill its mission and vision by remaining in Golden Gate Park; and



WHEREAS, City subsidy of the operations of the Museums has eroded over the

years such that the Museums are increasingly reliant on earned income from admissions,

without which the Museums cannot survive; and



WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees is fully cognizant of the deep affection so


many generations of San Franciscans have for the de Young Museum in Golden Gate


Park but must weigh these traditional sentiments against the realities of the twenty-


first century; and

WHEREAS, The San Francisco Charter specifically states that the Board of


Trustees  “… is responsible for the protection and conservation of the assets of the


Fine Arts Museums and for setting the public course the Museums will follow.  The


Board shall assure that the Museums are open, accessible, and vital contributors to


the cultural life of the City and County, and that the Museums’ programs bring art 


appreciation and education to all the people of the City and County.” [Sec. 5.105];


now, therefore, be it



RESOLVED, That the Board of Trustees has reluctantly concluded that


the de Young Museum cannot realize its full potential to serve the community in 

Golden Gate Park and that a significant investment to rebuild a new de Young 

Museum in Golden Gate Park is neither prudent nor economically viable.

V.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Rescind Resolution 1235, Adopted by the

  
Board of Trustees at its June 12, 1997 Meeting

WHEREAS, The Study Committee for a New de Young has evaluated 

potential sites for a new de Young Museum; and


WHEREAS, The Civic Affairs Committee has developed and implemented

a public process on the future of the de Young Museum; and 


WHEREAS, Sedway Consulting was commissioned to study available site options


for rebuilding the Museum; and



WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees at its April 10, 1997 meeting designated the

Golden Gate Park site, Transbay Terminal site, Mid-Embarcardero / Blocks 202/203 site, 

and the Broadway / Embarcadero site as first tier sites selected for in depth study; and


WHEREAS, The Sedway Consulting Report, New de Young Site Selection

Restudy, ranked the three downtown locations over Golden Gate Park in meeting the

established criteria for a New de Young Museum and identified the Mid-Embarcardero /

Blocks 202/203 site as the highest ranked site; and 

WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees no longer believes that the mission, vision and

goals for the de Young Museum can be accomplished in Golden Gate Park; and


WHEREAS, The Study Committee for a New de Young reviewed the New 

de Young Site Selection Restudy in detail at its June 9, 1997 meeting and recommended

to the Board of Trustees the findings of the New de Young Site Selection Restudy,

concurring that the Mid-Embarcadero site / Blocks 202 and 203 is a highly desirable site

for a new de Young Museum; and

WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees has reviewed the New de Young Site Selection Restudy, the recommendation of the Study Committee for a New de Young, and the reports of the Civic Affairs Committee on the public process; now, therefore, be it 


RESOLVED, That the Board of Trustees does hereby conclude that a downtown location provides the opportunity for the de Young Museum to be substantially more accessible to all the communities of San Francisco and the Bay Region, to expand programs, and to accommodate better a growing art collection;  and be it 

FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Mid-Embarcadero / Blocks 202 and 203 site 

offers a new de Young Museum the ability to reach its full potential to serve the

community, making a significant investment in a new Museum prudent and economically

viable; and be it


FURTHER RESOLVED, That the public process initiated by the Civic Affairs

Committee should continue; and be it


FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Chairman of the Board of Trustees, President

of the Board of Trustees, and Director of Museums are hereby authorized to take all

necessary steps to further develop plans for a new de Young Museum at the Mid-Embarcadero / Blocks 202 and 203 site, including but not limited to financial feasibility, design, and environmental review, and may utilize monies donated for the new de Young

Museum as may be necessary; and be it


FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Chairman, President and Director are

further authorized to explore all opportunities for public and private funding; and be it

FURTHER RESOLVED, That all efforts shall be made to engage the appropriate

officials and departments of the City and County of San Francisco to support a new 

de Young Museum.

VI.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Adopt a Resolution that the de Young


Museum cannot realize its full potential if it remains in Golden Gate Park

VII.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Adopt a Resolution that a downtown location

  
offers a new de Young Museum the ability to reach its full potential, and authorizing

the Chairman of the Board of Trustees, the President of the Board of Trustees, and

the Director of Museums to take all necessary steps and other actions to further

develop plans for a new de Young Museum at a downtown location

VIII.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Adopt a Resolution authorizing the payment of

  
invoices for certain works of art to be considered for acquisition by the Acquisitions

Committee on June 27, 1997,  accepting gifts offered to the Museums, and declining    the bequest of the Estate of Hilda Selm



WHEREAS, the Acquisitions Committee of the Board of Trustees will meet on


Friday, June 27, 1997, to consider the acquisition of certain works of art, gifts offered to

the Museums and a bequest from the Estate of Hilda Selm; and   



WHEREAS, the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Executive Committee 


will be held on September 18, 1997; and



WHEREAS, the approval of the recommendations of the June 27, 1997

Acquisitions Committee will be delayed by waiting until September 18, 1997 resulting

in a delay in payment of invoices for works of art, in acknowledging gifts of works of

art offered to the Museums and in declining the bequest of the Estate of Hilda Selm; 

now, therefore, be it



RESOLVED, that the Executive Committee does hereby authorize the


payment of invoices for the acquisitions of certain works of art, acceptance of the gifts


offered to the Museums, and declining the bequest of Hilda Selm contingent upon the

recommendations made by the Acquisitions Committee at its meeting on June 27, 1997.

IX.  
Report of the Director - Harry S. Parker III

A.    
Current and Future Exhibitions

B.    
Other Information Items

X.
Public Comment
Members of the public may address the Board of Trustees on items which are within 

the subject matter jurisdiction of the Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco.  Members of the public may address the Board for up to three minutes; the President or the Board of Trustees may limit the total comment to thirty minutes.


XI.
Adjournment - Mrs. Alfred S. Wilsey, Chairman
Public Meeting Requirements Relating to Accessibility
The subsequent information is in compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA); the following will be made available upon request:

1.
American sign language interpreters

2.
A sound enhancement system

3.
An agenda of meeting available in alternative formats 

4.
A reader during the meeting

To arrange for the above services, please contact Judy Gough at  (415) 750-3669 at least two working days prior to the meeting. 

Minutes of the meeting will be made in alternate formats upon request.

In order to assist the City's efforts to accommodate persons with severe allergies, environmental illnesses, multiple chemical sensitivity or related disabilities, those attending  public meetings are reminded that other may be sensitive to various chemical based products.  Please help the City to accommodate these individuals.   

The MUNI's wheelchair-accessible No. 44 line (south bound) stops in front of the de Young Museum.  The No. 44 line (north bound) stops in front of the Academy of Sciences.

For access to the de Young Museum by BART from the East Bay, get off at the New 

Montgomery Station.  Take MUNI's No. 38 line (Geary) to 6th Avenue and transfer to the 

No. 44 line (O'Shaughnessy).

For access to the de Young Museum by BART from Daly City, get off at the Civic Center Station.  Take MUNI's No. 71 line (outbound) and transfer at 6th Avenue at Lincoln Way to the No. 44 line (O'Shaughnessy).

There is accessible parking spaces (disabled-designated) available at the following locations:

a)
The de Young Museum parking lot (driveway access at 10th Avenue and Kennedy Drive).

b) 
The Music Concourse area, east end (access from Tea Garden Drive).

Accessible seating for persons with disabilities (including those using wheelchairs) will be available.

For Telecommunication Device for the Deaf (TDD), the Museums use the California Relay Service.

Know Your Rights Under the Sunshine Ordinance
Government's duty is to serve the public, reaching its decisions in full view of the public.  Commissions, boards, councils, and other agencies of the City and County exist to conduct the people's business.  This ordinance assures that deliberations are conducted before the people and that City operations are open to the people's review.

For more information on your rights under the Sunshine Ordinance (Chapter 67 of the San Francisco Administrative Code) or to report a violation of the ordinance, contact the Sunshine Ordinance Task Force at 554-6075.   
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� This Special Meeting is called, in large part, to respond to concerns that the agenda for the June 12, 1997 meeting of the Fine Arts Museums Board of Trustees might not have adequately described two resolutions that were adopted at that meeting regarding the relocation of the de Young Museum from Golden Gate Park to a downtown location.





